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 Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 7th July  2015 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Derek Harper, Susan Barr, George Garden, Evelyn Clark, Paul Wright, Mary Anderson, Jill Scott, Frances Keats ,Pierangela Adam, Jim Sherrit and Eric Gray.
Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from Grahame Lockhart, Councillors Evans, Houston and Myles, Police Scotland.

Minutes of Last Meeting .

It was proposed by Evelyn Clark, seconded by Paul Wright that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd June 2015 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising
The Community Campus Ethos group has had a meeting to discuss transportation, booking procedures etc.
A meeting has been arranged with Nigel Don MSP under the  Scottish Towns Partnership scheme.

Police Update.

There were no Police Officers present so there was no update.
Councillors Update.
There were no Angus Councillors present so there was no update.

Community Council Updates.

The Community Campus is proceeding on schedule and on budget although little information is forthcoming.
The Flood Prevention Scheme is also proceeding on time and budget but again information is hard to come by and sometimes confusing. 
Work on the Social Work and Health Care meeting is ongoing. The Dalhousie Centre has been offered as a venue.

Reports.

Convenor.

Derek Harper said most of his report had been covered by the agenda items.
Secretary.

Eric Gray said he continued to be busy with the admin work of the Community Council. He also set out the timetable for the forthcoming Community Council elections.
Treasurer.
Frances Keats said she nothing to report the Community Council is still in a healthy financial state.
Planning
Paul Wright said here was nothing to report.
AOCB.
An application has been lodged with Angus Council for the renewal of planning permission for the old North Eastern Farmers yard. The Caledonian Railway wishes to object to this and asked the Community Council to back their objection. Paul Wright explained that as this was an application for an extension of planning permission and there were no material changes to the application the Community Council could not object. However, there was nothing to stop individual Community Councillors objecting in a private capacity.

It was agreed that the secretary would write to the management of the abattoir and invite them to the next meeting to discuss the transportation of pigs through the centre of Brechin.

The Brechin in Bloom group has planted the flower beds at the Library, along with six hanging baskets and a planter in Montrose Street.

The metal railing removed from River Street by the Flood Prevention scheme have been stored and it is hoped a future use will be found for them.

Date of Next Meeting.

 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st September 2015 at 7.00pm in the Damacre Centre. This will be the last meeting before the Community Council elections.
There being no further business Derek harper thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 8 35pm.
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